
Upcoming St. Louis Area Quilting Events 
St. Louis Modern Quilt Guild:  This Is Modern 
Saturday, July 20, 2019, 10 AM-5 PM and Sunday, July 21, 2019, 11 AM-4 PM at the 
Kirkwood Community Center, 111 S. Geyer Road, Kirkwood, MO.  Admission $5, Ages 5 
and under are free.  Raffle for Rocketeer sewing machine. 
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CSQ Guild Meeting 
July 16, 2019  

Megan Knobeloch 
from traditional quilter to art quilter

Join us as Megan takes us on her journey from 
creating her first quilts based in tradition to her 
current art quilts inspired by the artists of today. 
This presentation will highlight the techniques used 
in her quilts as well as the sources of her 
inspiration. She will share a trunk show featuring 
many of her quilts for everyone to enjoy. Megan will 
also have items for sale including her patterns, 
stencils, and fabric painting supplies. 

“Quilts and art are the 
bridges that bind people 
together and bring them 
such joy.“

Upcoming Meetings for 2019  
July 16, 2019  
Megan Knobeloch.  
September 17, 2019  
Annual Potluck Dinner  
October 15, 2019  
Ann Hazelwood 

 



President’s Message 

Hello Quilting Friends, 

On June 19, my husband had an accident. He was riding a scooter and took a pretty hard 
tumble off it. He badly bruised his whole right arm to the shoulder and seriously cut his 
left hand. We won’t go into the swirl of safety topics associated with public scooters that 
he never plans to ride again. He is recovering nicely. Why am I telling you all this? 
Because while I was sitting in that emergency room waiting to see him, waiting for news, 
waiting for the hand surgeon, waiting to be discharged… I worked on a quilt block. In 
the midst of being so very worried about Michael’s injuries, I kept calm and focused by 
(slowly) hand piecing a quilt block. What a powerful gift that helped me when I had no 
control over what was happening to the person I love most in the world. What a blessing 
this hobby is. 
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Quintessential Quilt 2019 Updates  

Volunteer Opportunities for Quintessential Quilt 2019 

Sign-up sheets for various tasks will be available at the July meeting. They include: 

• Make an award ribbon 

• Installation of large quilts on Sunday, September 29, 2019. It would help to have 
a few husbands, daughters/sons to help hang the quilts, if you can bring along a 
helper. 

• Gallery installation Sunday, September 29, 2019 

• Bring/serve refreshments for reception on Friday, October 4, 2019 

• Showing the raffle quilt at guilds and quilt shops to help advertise the show and 
sell a few raffle tickets. (July – September) 

• Docents/hand quilters for the “Met the Maker” in the gallery during lunchtime 
for Innovations for Textiles on Saturday, October 5, 2019 

• Take bookmarks to a quilt shop (July – September) 

• Tear down the exhibit on Friday, November 1, 2019 

If you cannot attend the July meeting, email Gwen Clopton to volunteer for any of these 
tasks. 

Guidelines for the quilt exhibit will be available at the July meeting and emailed to the 
membership afterwards. 
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CSQ Council Meeting, May 14, 2019
Supper meeting was  held at the home of Laura Falk.  
Attendees: Gwen Clopton, Laura Falk, Betsy Sweeney, Kim 
Donermeyer, Terry Friedman, Deborah Carnes 
Reports were given: 
- Membership – Deborah reported that 37 members have 

renewed their membership. Rosters will be mailed after 
the end of May. 

- Treasurer – Betsy reported the bank balance is $4,119.02.  
- Charity Quilts – 30 quilts have been donated to date. A 

handwritten thank you note has been received for our 
donations. Pat Owoc has a pattern that could potentially 
be used to make kits. 

- Quilt Show –  
- A handout regarding the quilt show will be handed out 

at the May guild meeting. Prizes and size categories 
were discussed.  

- Terry Friedman volunteered to solicit donations for 
prizes. Laura Falk will contact upcoming speaker Ann 
Hazelwood to ask her to bring her books during the 
show. Gwen Clopton will make a sleeve for the quilt and 
get a photo made as well as getting raffle tickets 
printed. 

- A list of quilt shops and guilds were handed out to see 
who if anyone needs to be added. The list will be shown 
at the May meeting for members to sign up to attend 
and present the raffle quilt. 

- A press release will be sent to newspapers and quilt 
shops. 

- Bookmarks for the raffle will be printed in blue paper to 
match the quilt color. 

- Photographing of the entries was discussed. It was 
suggested that the August meeting would be a good 
opportunity if everyone’s quilts would be ready. 

- Jeanne Wilton has agreed to have her quilt used for the 
gallery cards at the library. 

Program meetings finalized are below. Kudos were given to 
Laura Falk for finding our speakers so quickly. 
- July 2019 – Megan Knobeloch from Heartwork Quilts 
- August 2019 – It was suggested that perhaps someone in 

the guild could do a presentation on machine quilting or 
photographs of the quilt entries could be taken 

- September 2019 – Pot Luck 
- October 2019 – Quilt Show and Ann Hazelwood 

Gwen Clopton asked that everyone start thinking about 
ideas for council members for 2020-2021.Meeting 
adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
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2018-2019 Council Members 

President 
Gwen Clopton 
314-780-9123 

gclopton@hotmail.com 

Vice President 
Laura Falk 

314-727-3602 
falklings@gmail.com 

Treasurer 
Betsy Sweeney 
314-725-6055 

sweenerd@sbcglobal.net 

Recording Secretary 
Kim Donermeyer 

314-963-0210 
kdonermeyer@hotmail.com 

Corresponding Secretary 
Terry Friedman 
314-968-6447 

terryfirma2010@gmail.com 

Membership 
Debbie Carnes 
314-726-5165 

speedeb@msn.com 

Quilt Show 
Membership 

Website 
Gwen Clopton 

Historian 
Open 

Newsletter Editor 
Elsie Winstead 
314-5762636 

eepsers@gmail.com 



Piecing Group Show and Tell – June 2019 

Note:  There are no minutes or show and tell for the May meeting.  It was 
cancelled due to bad weather. 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Betsy Sweeney shared two baby quilts.

Carol Peck ’s quilts 
were full of motion.
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The Circle in the Square Quilters hold 
program meetings six times a year on the 
third Tuesday of the month:  

• January 15, 2019 
• March 19, 2019 
• May 21, 2019 
• July 16, 2019  
• September 17, 2019 
• October 15, 2019  

University United Methodist Church  
6901 Washington Ave. 
University City, MO 63130  
Second floor — Enter through the red door 
on the east side of the church. If the door 
is locked, ring the bell. An elevator is 
available.  
Meetings start at 7:00 pm.

Recipient Name  
Street Address 
City, ST ZIP Code  

Circle in the Square Quilters  
P.O. Box 300214 
St. Louis, MO 63130

We have social meetings in members’ 
homes four times a year on the third 
Tuesday of the month:  

• February 19, 2019 
• April 16, 2019 
• Other social meetings to be 

announced  
We do not meet in November and 
December.  

Circle in the Square Quilters  
www.circleinthesquare.org  

Follow us on  Facebook  

 
Just click 


